Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
14 February 2024

Conference Call

Members Present:  Christopher Short, Brian Gonzalez, Roberta McHatton, Theo Petrides, Horacio Pugliese
Member(s) Absent or Excused:  
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members:  

Start Time: 
1:35 PM EDT

Close Time: 
2:10 PM EDT
Old Business
Future ILDA Conference Planning: Patrick Murphy provided a brief update on ILDA conference plans.  The tentative conference location is anticipated to shift to Wroclaw, Poland due to financial costs and accommodation availability.  Tentative main conference days are Nov 26-27th with 28th being on the culture day.  Arrival will be on the 25th including the typical welcome dinner  Dates should be solidified by the next Board meeting.  The cost of the conference is anticipated to be slightly less than last year.  
Laser Show Insurance Update: Brian Gonzalez indicated that he attended NAM in hopes of finding other potential insurance providers.  He indicated that he acquired some good leads.  Brian is also sitting for the Arizona Insurance provider exam this week.
Condolences for Seiji Inatsugu and Craig Spredeman:  Since the prior meeting, Patrick Murphy placed ILDA statements of condolences for both of these important contributors to the laser entertainment industry on the ILDA website.

ILDA After Dark:  Brian Gonzalez indicated that he is setting up Discord session and possibly Zoom session(s) in preparation for the next (still unscheduled) ILDA After Dark Meeting.
SAE G10: Patrick Murphy indicated that the SAE G10 met this week.  Patrick was in attendance and ran the meeting the second day.  Roberta McHatton attended virtually.  Information shared at the meeting included a a 40% jump in laser pointer incidents as compared to the prior year.  No explanation was provided for the increase in incidents.  Patrick was interviewed by NBC news in regards to these laser pointer incidents.
US FDA Variance Approvals:  The Board briefly discussed the state of variance approvals and reviews in the US.  Brian Gonzalez and Roberta McHatton both shared their view that the FDA's speed for issuing and reviewing variances as well as answering questions has slowed significantly in recent monthsl. 
New Business
Laser Safety Education:  Roberta McHatton indicated that her laser safety education course was approved for New York safety education.  She is the only approved education provider at this time.
MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Horacio Pugliese. The motion passed by all Board members present.
